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August 2016
Welcome to P1! I hope you all enjoyed the Summer Holidays. This first few weeks seem to have flown by and everyone is settling well into Primary One life. This term we are going to be very busy! For our topic we are going to be looking at books by Julia Donaldson, starting with the Gruffalo. We will be learning about many different adventures through her books. If you have any at home then please read them with your child and try to spot the rhyming words.
Maths and Language: 
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This term we will be focusing on pupils’ ability to count to ten, recognising and writing each number. Pupils will be introduced to characters from the Number Zoo to support this learning. We will also be working on colour, pattern, shape and size ordering in our practical maths.
This term we will be focusing on pupils’ ability to read and write their own names. Within phonics we will be studying the first initial phonics sounds and having a go at reading and writing our own two and three letter words. Pupils will also be learning how to hold their pencils with Snappy Crocodile Grip. It would be very helpful if pupils were asked to show this and encouraged to use this method at home when writing. 
A reminder of useful information to help you out at the beginning of this term.
· Homework: This term pupils will have Sounds Homework which they will be asked to complete as they learn their initial phonics sounds in class. 
· They may also have some reading tasks to do at home.

· Our Specialist timetable 
-Gym: Mr Galbraith (Thursdays and Fridays). I will take pupils for P.E. on Tuesday. 
-Music: Mrs Brown (Wednesday)
Library: We will be visiting the School Library in Monday afternoons and your child is encouraged to take a book home for the week and exchange it the following week.
Can I please remind you all that your child will need gym shoes and shorts to change into for gym, as well as a t-shirt if they are wearing a dress. A painting apron is also handy to have in your child’s tray as we will be doing a lot of crafty activities. 

For updates on your child’s learning, please regularly check our class blog which can be accessed by going to the Fernielea school website and clicking on your child’s class under the class blog heading. 
As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries or questions. I look forward to meeting you at our Parents’ Evening in September. I hope your child has a wonderful and exciting Primary One year. 
Kind regards,     
Miss Roberts
